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It has been one of those wonderful 
weeks where there have been so 
many highlights that I don’t know 
how I’m going to fit them all into 
this column.

We have had sporting success, with 
our U16 girls doing tremendously 
well to win the Herefordshire County 
Netball Tournament; brilliant music 
and drama events, with the Choral 
Evensong on Tuesday and an 
overnight theatre trip to London late 
last week; and exciting events still to 
come as I write this, like our Prep 
Harvest Assembly. Well done to all 
for getting involved!

I am also pleased that our Year 6 
and ‘New’ Parents’ Evening went 
well on Monday, particularly given 
the bold decision to scrap 
appointment slots and invite 
students. Thankfully, the event ran 
smoothly, and it was lovely to hear 
about how well our new students are 
settling in. It’s also been really nice to 
meet some even newer students this 
week, who we look forward to joining 
us after half-term.

More exciting news to come, but 
that’s enough for now – I hope that 
you have a good weekend.

Mr Tyler
Headmaster

Mrs Webb-Rogers 
Head of Boarding

Updates & 
Reminders
Winter Ball

This year’s Winter Ball event will take 
place on Saturday November 27th 
(for parents, staff, Sixth Formers and 
guests). With a 007 theme and a 
three-course meal and dancing, it 
promises to be a fantastic event. To 
book tickets, please click here.

Mufti Day (Years 6-13)

Thursday 21st October will be our 
first Mufti Day this academic year.  
Donations of £2 will go to Young 
Minds and the School Council. 
Students should wear suitable 
clothes and, if possible, something 
yellow in support of mental health.

COVID-19 Testing and Vaccines

The government has published 
a letter to parents regarding the 
vaccination of children aged 12 to 15 
and the importance of twice-weekly 
testing and reporting. Please take 
the time to familiarise yourselves with 
this letter, which you can find here.

Parents' Evenings

A reminder of our Parents' Evenings 
next week, as follows:

• Transition, Y1, Y4, Y5 (Monday)
• Reception, Y2, Y3 (Tuesday)
• Y7 & Y8 (Thursday)

Parents who cannot attend are 
encouraged to get in touch for 
an update on your child's progress.

Parents' Afternoon Tea

Parents are warmly invited to come 
in for an informal Afternoon Tea next 
Friday afternoon at 4.15pm around 
the fireplace in Reception.

Boarding News
As we roll towards half term, 
Saturday saw a double whammy 
of trips, with the students from 
Croft House going to Worcester to 
watch the new 007 film, 'No Time 
To Die'.

Meanwhile, the students from School 
Cottage stayed at school to take part 
in a clay craft masterclass with our 
very own Mrs Wolstenholme. They 
created some fantastic works of art, 
which will be painted and decorated 
in time for giving as Christmas gifts! 

'Friends Friday' continues to be 
popular with day students wanting to 
experience boarding life. This 
week’s trip has been booked out, as 
have a number of weekends next 
half term, so please do contact me 
early if your son or daughter wants 
to board so I can confirm if we still 
have room! 

Please contact me at 
boardinghouse@luctonschool.org 
and I will respond asap.

http://www.luctonschool.org
mailto:boardinghouse%40luctonschool.org%20?subject=Friend%20Friday
https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/the-friends-of-lucton-school/t-yoejak
https://www.luctonschool.org/bulletin-5a/ 



